
GLENVILLE STATE COLLEGE 

STUDENT GOVERNMENT ASSOCIATION 

Minutes 

September 17th, 2020 

I. Jason Gum and Dwayne Chapman spoke on behalf of the library mural project that will 

be starting soon.  
II. President Tarman called the meeting to order at 12:48pm. 

III. Public Comment 

i. None 

IV. Roll call was taken by Parliamentarian Pelfrey. 

V. Swearing in of new members:  

i.          

ii. Tyler Moore 
iii.          

VI. Review of last week’s minutes: 

i. Senator          motioned to accept the minutes. 

ii. Senator          seconded. 

iii. Motion passed. 

VII. President’s Report (Only the President may speak at this time) 

i. President Tarman stated that t-shirts are still available and can be picked up after the 

meeting downstairs in Student Life if wanted.  

ii. President Tarman mentioned that the Meet and Confer was that day at 2:00pm and the 

invite for Teams was sent via email for people to join virtually. 
iii. President Tarman asked about moving back into the theater for meetings since we 

could probably fit comfortably. 
i. There were no objections or concerns expressed. 

VIII. Executive Reports: 

i. Vice-President Barber stated the E-Sports Arena should be finished by tomorrow 

(Sept. 18, 2020) and spoke on behalf of the E-Sports organization. 
ii. Parliamentarian Pelfrey again asked that everyone spread the word about SGA to get 

more people to attend.  

iii. Treasurer Hansen: nothing at this time. 
iv. Secretary: vacant 
v. Public Relations Officer Cochran: not present. 

IX. Committee Reports: 

i. None - President Tarman mentioned that she will contact Patty in regards to when the 

committees will begin meeting. 

X. Congressional Forum 

i. Senator          spoke about meal plans and maybe looking into some flexability with 

them so students have some options. There is a 21 meals per week plan but only 19 

meals are served per week in Mollohan’s. 

i. President Tarman said that a meeting with Dining Services could be set up to 

discuss the matter further. A survey was sent out about Dining Servides, so 

express concerns there as well. 
ii. Advisor Carr mentioned you have the option at the beginning of the semester 

to change your meal plan but to speak with Lisa Smarr in Dining Services for 

more information. 
XI. Old Business: 

i. Homecoming/Campus Updates: 



i. President Tarman reminded everyone to please go to testing when you receive 

your email. 

i.          Stated that off-campus students are being requested to come 

to campus just for the testing, and that is why numbers are down. 
ii. President Tarman said that those students need to at least email 

Academic Affairs to sort things out for this matter. 
iii. Advisor Carr stated that students are usually tested in specific 

groups, so they should at least reschedule their testing. 
ii. President Tarman stated that she has only seen Preston and Tyler helping with 

screening, and organizations need to get out and help with that as well. 
iii. Senator          asked where to sign up for a day to help with screening. 

i. President Tarman informed everyone to sign up in the Public 

Safety Office. 
XII. New Business: 

i. Secretary Position: 

i. President Tarman restated that the Secretary position on the Board is currently 

open. If you are interested, please see her or one of the other officers. 

ii. December Graduation: 
i. President Tarman stated graduation will be held virtually as of now, but 

people are working on getting it moved to an in-person setup. 
ii. Senator          stated she would be happy to graduate virtually or in-person, but 

we already gather in groups for classes and would be happier if it were in-

person with social distancing guidelines in place. 
iii. Senator          mentioned having an in-person ceremony that was streamed live 

for loved ones at home could be a possibility. 
iv. Advisor Carr asked about feelings for holding graduation in the Fine Arts 

Building instead of setting up the stage in the Waco for graduation. 
i. Senator          said she just wants to walk; it doesn’t matter where 

it’s held. 
v. Senator          mentioned the graduation fee needs refunded if no in-person 

graduation is held at all and it is completely virtual. 
vi. President Tarman stated that fighting for December graduation is a step in the 

right direction for May graduation. 
iii. Pool Party: 

i. Vice President Barber is head of the Events Committee. Sign-up after the 

meeting to join the committee. 
iv. Advisor Elections: 

i. Bridget Carr introduced herself. 
ii. Katie Morris introduced herself. 
iii. President Tarman included Professors Henline and Keene. They will introduce 

themselves at a later date. 
iv. Senator          motioned to elect the four afore mentioned faculty/staff 

members as advisors. 
v. Senator          seconded motion. 
vi. Motion passed. 

XIII. Advisor and Administrative Liaison Updates/Comments 

i. Advisor Morris: Nothing at this time. 

ii. Advisor Carr:  



i. The halloween event that is sponsored by SGA every year cannot happen this 

year, so she spoke about a drive thru/trunk-or-treat type event instead. 
ii. She spoke about campus beautification. A truckload of flowers should be 

arriving soon and help may be needed to get those planted. 
iii. GSC Week may include another beautification project to include all students. 

iii. Advisor Keene: Not present. 

iv. Advisor Henline: Not present. 

v. Liaison Duelley: Not present. 

vi. Liaison Rexroad: 
i. She spoke about the slow return week before the Spring 2021 and informed us 

that it is still being discussed. 
XIV. Adjournment at 1:19pm 

i. Senator          motioned to adjourn.  

ii. Senator          seconded.  

iii. Motion passed. 


